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Colhayne Close, Colhayne Lane, Shute nr Axminster Devon, EX13 7QQ
Parish Clerk - Carol Miltenburg
tel:- 01404 831080  e mail:- clerk@shute.eastdevon.gov.uk www.shuteparishcouncil.org.uk

The Councillors were summoned to attend the first meeting of the Shute Parish Council held at Whitford Hall on Thursday May 17th, 2023 starting at 7.30pm.  The following matters were discussed.   

Those present:- Councillors Mike James, David Powman, Cliff Scrase, Ella Sweetland (Chair), Mary Thomas, Martin Williams, Iain Chubb (EDDC / DCC) and Carol Miltenburg (Clerk).  Four members of the public were present.

MINUTES
													Actions
	1) 
2) 1) The election of the Chairman of the Council and Vice-Chairman of the Council was undertaken.  Cllr Sweetland was nominated as Chair by Cllrs Thomas and Scrase and Cllr Thomas was nominated as Vice Chair by Cllrs Scrase and Plowman.  The appointments were confirmed by the members.
3) 
	

	
2) The Chairman of the Council and councillors signed their Acceptance of Office forms.

	

	4) 
5) 3) Co Option of new Councillors. The Council have 35 working days to appoint a new member to fill the vacancy.  It was agreed to contact the residents who applied in 2022 and also advertise locally.
6) 
	
Clerk

	7) 
8) 4) The minutes of the meeting of the council on April 19th were accepted by the Council and signed by the Chair.
9) Apologies for absence were received and accepted from Cllr Orsman.

	

	
5) The Chairman and Councillors returned their General Notice of Registerable Interests from or confirmed they will be forwarded to EDDC.
No declarations of interest were made for items in this meeting.


	

	
6) The members reviewed of the terms of reference for committees and appointment of members to existing committees and agreed to continue as before.  Appointment of any new committees will be done on and ad hoc basis if required.

	

	
7)   The members reviewed the Councils standing orders, financial regulations and code of conduct and agreed to continue with those adopted in May 2022.

	

	7) 
8)  The members reviewed the representation on or work with external bodies and arrangements for reporting back and agreed this would be done on an ad hoc basis when required.

	

	8)  
9) 9) The members reviewed the inventory of land and assets including buildings and office equipment and found it satisfactory.

	

	
10)  The members confirmation of arrangements for the Councils insurance cover in respect of all insured risks and agreed to renew and continue the policy.

	
Clerk

	
11)  The members reviewed and confirmed the Council’s membership and/or staff subscriptions to other bodies were satisfactory.

	

	
12)  The members reviewed the council’s procedures for handling requests made under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 and the Data Protection Act 1998 and the council’s policy for dealing with the press/media and found these comply with legislation.


	

	
13)  Matters arising from previous minutes.  It was agreed to purchase the Coronation Coins at £5 each, quantity to be determined.

	
Clerk

	
13a) Reports.  Cllr Iain Chubb (DCC & EDDC) introduced himself to the meeting.  He advised that since the election EDDC now has no party in overall control.  The recycling rates are still very good and he promoted the use of the EDDC phone app.  He clarified theat DCC deal with highways, libraries schools etc.  He advised that Highways dept. can get 400 phonecalls a day reporting problems.  There followed a discussion on the potholes in our lanes.  Cllr Chubb was advised of the recent accidents near Shute School – one near the school and one in Haddon Road - both of which involved parents dropping off children.

	

	
14)  Public Forum.  The Council would like to thank Mr Glenn Hyde of Whitford for the work he has undertaken at Whitford Bridge.  Cllr Plowman to contact him.  The was a discussion on the parking / traffic at Shute School and what can be done to improve matters.  Cllr Plowman explained what the Council has tried to do in the past few years. The possibility of extending the 30mph limit or getting it reduced to 20mph was discussed but this will only work if the drivers adhere to it.

	
Cllr Plowman
Clerk

	
15)  Finance. Payments to be made Gallagher £351.66 insurance, Whitford Hall £25.00 hall hire.  Payments received EDDC £448.65 CIL payment. The bank statements were available for viewing. The Annual accounts/audit will be ready for the next meeting. A new bank account mandate will be obtained shortly.

	

	
16)  Shute School – Awaiting confirmation from the Head for the date of our meeting.  The school have no knowledge of the car paks plans the Council had.  Cllr Plowman will supply a copy of the power point for them. Burial Ground Mr Pearce has advised that the laying of the new path will begin in June.  Cllr Sweetland noted the apple tree is in blossom.   


	

Clerk / Cllr Plowman

	
17) Highway Matters.  A35 – the Clerk updated the members on the A35 Parishes Group and the potential meeting with the new Highways England route manager.  Clerk to chase

	
Clerk

	
18)  Planning. 23/0702/FUL- The Old Orchard  Whitford EX13 7PD. Retrospective application for the erection of a timber shed. There were no objections.

	
No objections

	
19) Emergency Planning.  The Clerk circulated a recent e mail from EDDC concerning the recent flooding in East Devon.  This will be added to the Council web site and forwarded  for inclusion in the Parish Magazine.  Cllr Scrase will help the Clerk with the signage at Whitford Common.

	
Clerk


Cllr Scrase

	
20)  Correspondence.  The local Pony Club will shortly be holding a picnic on the land at Whitford Common.  

	

	
21)  Any Other Business - none

	




Date, place & time of next meeting:-  June 28th 2023 at St Michaels Church, Shute starting at 7.30pm.

The meeting ended at 9.25pm
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